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35 South Main Street, Suite 300, Hanover, NH 03755 
 Phone: 603-643-4007  

 

March 11, 2019 

 

Filed in Station’s Online 

Public Inspection File 

 

EEO Staff, Policy Division 

Media Bureau 

Federal Communications Commission 

445 12th Street, S.W. 

Washington, DC  20554 

 

 Re: Great Eastern Radio, LLC 

  WJKS(FM), Keeseville, New York 

  Facility Id. No. 20606 

  Response to EEO Audit Letter dated February 14, 2019 

 

Dear Sir or Madam: 

 

 Great Eastern Radio, LLC (“Great Eastern”), the licensee of FM Radio Broadcast 

Station WJKS (the “Unit”), hereby submits this letter in response to the FCC’s letter of 

February 14, 2019 requesting information on the Equal Employment Opportunity 

(“EEO”) program for the Unit (the “Audit Letter”).1  The Unit has fewer than five full-

time employees.  Accordingly, this letter provides Great Eastern’s response to Question 

(3)(e) of the Audit Letter.  Unless otherwise indicated, the responses are numbered 

according to the questions in the Audit Letter. 

 

2. Provide a list of the Unit’s full-time employees, each noted by job title 

and the number of hours each is regularly assigned to work per week  
 

WJKS has two full-time employees, the station’s Station Manager and Sales 

Executive, each who works 40 hours per week. 

 

3(e) Disclose any pending or resolved complaints involving the Station filed 

during the Station’s current license term before anybody having 

competent jurisdiction under federal, state, territorial or local law, 

alleging unlawful discrimination in the employment practices of the Unit 

on the basis of race, color, religion, national origin, or sex 

 

                                                 
1  The Audit Letter requires Great Eastern to file its response by April 1, 2019.  Thus this response 

is timely filed.  A copy of the Audit Letter is attached as Exhibit 1. 
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 No such complaints were filed against the Station during the time period specified 

in the Audit Letter. 

 

 The undersigned may be contacted at jeffreydshapiro@gmail.com, with copies of 

any correspondence sent to David G. O’Neil, counsel for Great Eastern, at 

doneil@rinioneil.com. 

 

     Respectfully submitted, 

 

     GREAT EASTERN RADIO, LLC 

 

 

 
By: _______________________________ 

 Jeffrey D. Shapiro 

 Managing Member 


